CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 4th November 2020 at 8pm online on the Zoom platform.
Present:  Councillors, Juliet Davies (Chair), Tim Corvin, Joan Lherbier, Paul Wright, Lee Kemp, Derek Keen, Peter Jones
In attendance:  Mr B Damerell (Clerk), Councillor Birchley,
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies

Received from Councillor White, Cllr Booth and County Councillor MacBean 

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 16th September 2020
The minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting held on 16th September 2020

	

	3.
	Declarations of interest

None to declare

	

	4.
	Notification of Any Other Urgent Business

· Making anonymous comments on planning matters through the clerk
· Dead trees in the parish

· Food Bank / School meals

	

	5.
	Questions from members of the public
·  None

	

	6.
	Update from County Councillors
· Cllr Birchely confirmed Cllr MacBean has the list of Fly tipping and has this in hand
· Notification from Community Board ramping up to meet with Covid group for all volunteers to help local residents

· 14 people in high dependency beds, there is a low death rate, and cases are relatively low.

· Helen Cavill is no longer the co-ordinator for the Community Board. Waiting for confirmation of this. Susan has become the service manager for the Chesham Board.

· The next Community Board meeting has changed to December with a primary focus on Coronavirus. Cllr Jones is part of the sub-group for deciding funding applications.

· Work has started on HS2 around the Great Missenden area, including some roadworks

· Cllr Keen asked if Joe Saunders inspected the drains in Sun Cottage. The gullies under the verge are blocked stopping the water from flowing away.


	

	7.
	Matters arising
1. Community Boards / Village Forum – As discussed under update from County Councillor.

	

	8.

(a)
	Matters for Discussion

Lockdown/Coronet WhatsApp groups – Cllr Jones confirmed that the group is still active. There are not a large number of requests from vulnerable but still active with food bank collections to the Chesham food bank. There have been some very kind and generous donations. Cllr Kemp asked if the food bank connected to the free school meals. Do the food banks need any more volunteers. Cllr Birchley suggested contacting Cllr Mark Shaw. The Parish Council should be checking the with Bucks Council what is happening with the funding from central government to help with free school meals during the Christmas Holiday period. The clerk to contact Mark Shaw to find out the details. Clerk to contact Chartridge School in regards to providing any assistance.

	

	(b)
(c)

(d)
	Chiltern Community Forum – In partnership with Thames Valley Police. They carried out a questionnaire to establish priorities for concerns around crime. The highest priority was speeding, Anti-social behaviour, drug dealing and rural crime. TVP currently don’t have any volunteers due to Covid and were reluctant to ask as most were older and possibly more vulnerable. Cllr Lherbier confirmed that the Parish had eleven volunteers ready to go. The new deputy – Matthew Barber discussed speeding and suggested redesigning the layout of the roads. Though this didn’t take into account the number of houses on the roads. The next meeting is in December. The Community Board refused Cllr Jones suggestion of erecting ten new cameras in the greater Chesham area.
Roads / Fly Tipping – There have been a number of fly tipping cases throughout the Parish which have been reported to Bucks Council and which have been passed on to Cllr MacBean
Speeding through the village – As discussed in the Chiltern Community Forum

	

	(e)


	Franklin Field – There was an idea to have a meeting at the Play Ground but this will be now moving online, to look at fundraising ideas. Clerk to contact Cllr White for companies for grass cutting quotes. Clerk to also chase up a response on the Parish Council taking on the ownership of Franklin Field

	

	(f)
(g)

(h)

(i)

(j)

(k)


	Braid Wood Bridleway – Clerk to continue to chase and both Cllr Keen to contact owner of affected land to complain, and clerk to contact Sophie David to stress the importance of this being done.
Web site – Cllr / Resident feedback – Clerk to check the website analytics to check on how many people are visiting the website.
Parish Sustainability / Tree Planting – Sustainable Chesham have arranged for a number of trees to be planted primarily for Chesham but happy for some to be planted in the surrounding areas. It is unlikely that there are any sites for the Parish Council to be able to plant these. Cllr Corvin was unable to attend the Sustainable Chesham meeting and is waiting for the minutes of the meeting. Cllr Corvin and Wright to arrange a date for the sustainability sub-group to meet and then give the date to Cllr Booth. 
Superfast Broadband – Cllr Corvin suggested exploring the option for accessing grants for superfast broadband in rural areas. There are however strict guidelines for what is regarded as a rural area. There are some areas of Bellingdon which are not able to access these grants. Would the Parish Council be able to help contribute to any cost for the superfast broadband to be laid in these areas. Cllr Corvin to find out how many areas are in need or in line to receive superfast broadband. Cllr Jones to share the post codes with Cllr Corvin
Online payments – The Parish Council resolved to apply for making online payments.
Mailing list – Cllrs will contact local associations to promote the website and also send the clerk any local updates eg road closures to put on the website. Clerk to look at adding a Breaking News item to the website homepage.  
Planning
	BD


	
	
	

	
	Decisions for noting
Case Number

Property

Proposal

PC Comments

Status

PL/19/3149/FA

Cedar House, Cedar Grove, Bellingdon

Demolition of existing garage and erection of new garage,

Appeal dismissed

PL/19/4123/FA

South of Huge Farm, Bellingdon

Erection of a temporary mobile home for 24 months

Objection

Appeal dismissed

PL/20/2122/FA

Parsons Cottage, Hyde Heath

Outbuilding in rear garden following demolition of existing

Neutral

Conditional permission

PL/20/2159/FA

1 Pednor Cottage, Pednor

Replacement of windows and timber cladding

Object

Conditional permission

PL/20/2268/FA

Pondfield House, Bellingdon

Conversion of existing outbuilding to independent dwelling

Conditional permission


	

	
	New applications considered

The Parish Council considered the following applications and, where applicable, AGREED comments for submission to Bucks Council:
Case Number
Property
Proposal
PC Decision
PC Comments
PL/20/2805/VRC

Purland House, Bellingdon

To allow business use of garage

Neutral
PL/20/2827/FA

Blue Ball PH, Asheridge

Seasonal caravan site for 5 caravans on gravelled pitches, access track, conversion of stable to facility building and 5 grassland pitches for caravans

Neutral but noting local opinions

This case is likely to go to the Planning committee on 15 December so Cllr Jones to update at the next meeting
PL/20/2953/FA

Grange Nookery, Chartridge

Various extensions and loft conversion

Neutral
PL/20/2994/FA

401 Chartridge Lane

Detached outbuilding in rear garden

Neutral
PL/20/3146/FA

333 Chartridge Lane

Various extensions and provision of hardstanding for car parking

Neutral
PL/20/3259/FA

Pakamaer, Bellingdon

First floor rear extension

Neutral
PL/20/3248/SA

White House Farm, Fullers Hill

Certificate of lawfulness for single storey rear extension, changes to roofs and windows

Neutral

	

	
	
	

	
	Appeals

None.


	

	
	Any other planning matters

· Chiltern and South Bucks Local Plan has officially been withdrawn and so the county currently defaults to the current local plan. Bucks Council will need to do a new Local Plan within three years.

	

	9.
	Finance

	

	(a)
(b)


	Budget monitoring 2020/21
The finances up to 30 September 2020 were distributed and confirmed by all present. 
The Clerk updated that NS&I are working on the transfer of the funds from NS&I to the Lloyds account. Liz Van Hullen updated in October that there were a few more documents needed by NatWest which the clerk provided. We a re currently still waiting from NatWest confirmation for the funds to be transferred. 
The clerk also confirmed that he has contacted the National Savings and Investments to enquire about transferring the funds to the Lloyds account.

Bank balances: 30 September 2020

Lloyds Treasurer: £17,783.25
Savings Account: £226.30
New invoices for payment

The following payments were agreed and cheques signed:

IAC Audit: £180 – Cheque 936

DCK Payroll: £30.00 – Cheque 937

Clerk Salary: 480.80 – Cheque 938

HMRC: £5.40 – Cheque 939

Clerk Home Working Allowance: £27.78 – Cheque 940

DCK Payroll: £30.00 – Cheque 941

Clerk Salary: 480.80 – Cheque 942

HMRC: £5.40 – Cheque 943

Clerk Home Working Allowance: £27.78 – Cheque 944

SWARCO Traffic Limited (MvAS battery): £245.44 – Cheque 945


	

	10.
	Any other business

· Anonymously commenting on planning – If any member of the public is concerned about making comments on planning applications they can contact the clerk to make the comment on their behalf. Clerk to add this to the website.
· Dead Tree on Bank Green – Recently died this summer and will need removal
· Dead Tree on Oak Lane – A big branch has come down, but is still hanging on the tree. Cllr Keen to contact the farmer to see if they would be willing to remove the branch. If not Clerk to report the branch to Transport for Bucks.
Date of next meeting

Wednesday 16 December 2020 at 8pm online meeting

	



There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 9.39pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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